
 

Please contact Steve Farst with any questions or concerns. 

 
CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

July 13, 2023 
 

Engineering Department – Steve Farst 
 
I am out of the office the week of July 17-21, returning on July 24, due on a personal matter/travel.   

 Capital Projects: 

2023 Street Maintenance           Work under the program is described: 
   Program            

o Pavement reconstruction is complete as of date of this memo for:  
 Portions of Maple Street between Front St. and Private Alley and Walnut St and Brook Alley.  
 Private Alley from Blacklick St to Hickory Alley 
 Municipal Parking Lot.  On this lot significant undercut was req’d due to poor soils. 
 Alley approaches at Maple St./Front St and Private Alley and Elm Street and at Blacklick Street. 

o Spot Curb replacements are complete on Elmont Pl. from Old Hamilton to Venison Way and on 
Edge Grove from Briarwood Dr. to Saw Grove Ct. 

o Pavement resurfacing (including SAMI-treatment) is complete on Elmont Pl. and Edge Grove Dr.  
o Curb ramp corrections are complete (as they were needed) on certain ramps on Elmont Pl. and Edge 

Grove. 
o Additional work on pavement repairs on SR 317 at the Groveport Rd intersection and the Hendron 

Road intersection are expected in next few weeks, weather permitting.  Contractor is wanting to time 
these repairs for when traffic volume is lessened due to detours by the FCEO’s “Closure for 
construction” at the Rohr/SR 317 intersection (see below). 

o Work on resurfacing the Golf Course entry drive will occur in mid-September per request of Golf 
Dept.  Weather may affect schedule.   

 
Groveport Municipal Golf Work is completed; landscape repairs are complete. 
   Cart paths  
 
Pontius/Rohr Rd   The Franklin County Engineer has completed installation and has activated 
   Traffic signal and put into operation the new traffic signal at this intersection  
 
SR 317 at Rohr Rd This is a Franklin County Engineer’s Office project. The intersection is 
 Closing for 75-days for reconstruction of the intersection.  The outcome will 

be a  Round-About. The FCEO has announced closure to begin 7/17/23. 

 Development Projects:  
 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Installation of the public water main extension 

and sewer main along the roadway frontage is partially complete.  Building 
construction still is proceeding. 

 
325 Main Street Site work is substantially complete. 
 
Hendron Rd Animal Hospital Site work is underway. 
  


